
 

RICHARD COUNCIL 788 • LANSING, MICHIGAN 

FEBRUARY 2020 NEWSLETTER 

Grand Knight’s Message 
GK Corey Livingston 

 

My brother knights and their families, 

Vivat Jesus! 

Welcome to February and another month of fun and exciting events for you to take an 
active part in your council. We had many great events in the month of January with 
another great year of the Wild Game Dinner. Despite some bad weather that rolled in, it 
was still a great event that was well-attended. That took us right into our country rib 
dinner which was new to our lineup of dinners this year. Proceeds were donated to the 
battered women's shelter. We had another great annual Knights of Columbus free 
throw contest, and closed out the month with the St. Gerard youth group's presentation 
of the Big Man for Christ, of which we are the main sponsor. This is a tremendous event 
with a very big purpose behind it, and I encourage everyone to attend this event and 
support the youth group every year and opportunity you get, as they are the future of 
our church. 

As I said earlier there is going to be no shortage of events this month for you to take 
part in. We start the month off right away on the 1st with another edition of the 
Pinewood Open. This is open to anyone of any age and is the program that funds the 
coats for kids program as we were able to purchase 24 cases of coats for kids who need 
them. The very next day is Super Bowl Sunday, and we will be having our annual Super 
Bowl party. Then before Lent begins we will be having our last Friday Steak Fry, which 
will feature live music from Jay Corey, Ron Cook, and a special guest. On the 9th, World 
Marriage Day will be observed at the 9 AM mass at St. Gerard. We do need a few 
volunteers for this event, so please contact John Drzik if you are able to help. Next we 
will be having a new fundraiser, with proceeds going to St. Gerard's school computer 
fund, which is going to be Steve LaMacchia's famous spaghetti dinner and Queen of 
Hearts game night. On the 25th will be the annual Fat Tuesday dinner and then we will 
close out the month with the first Fish Fry of the Lenten season. 

In closing I would like to remind everyone of our faith-based social meeting that takes 
place on the First Tuesday of every month at 6pm, and this month on the 4th we will 
have a very special guest that everyone knows in Father Gordon Reigle, who will give a 
presentation of Marian Shrines around the world and their importance. So be sure to 
mark the date in your calendar as you will not want to miss that. 

I look forward to seeing you all throughout the month!  



RICHARD COUNCIL 788 HONOR ROLL 
       

STATE OFFICIALS 
       
State Deputy Bill Chassé 
State Chaplain Rev. Paul E. Erickson 
Former Supreme Director Thomas M. Wegener, PSD 
Senior Adviser Richard F. McCloy, Sr., PSD 
District Deputy District 54 Paul Kelsey, PGK 
State Web Technologies Director & State Deputy Assistant Dane M. Jurković, PGK 
State Development Director Mike Wegener, PGK 
District 54 Warden & Assistant to State Deputy for Special Projects & Athletics Mike Schaefer, PGK 
District 54 Warden Brian Peacock, PGK 
Major Degree Staff Captain Dave Luedtke, PGK 
       

RICHARD COUNCIL 788 

OFFICERS 
 

COUNCIL DIRECTORS & 

CHAIRMEN 
Officers Meeting First Tuesday Of The Month @ 7:00 pm 

Business Meeting Second Tuesday Of The Month @ 7:00 pm 
    
 Membership Director Josh Riley 314-484-3232 

    Recruitment All Officers & Members  
Grand Knight Corey Livingston 810-334-5451  First Degree Captain PGK David Luedtke 517-303-5555 
Chaplain Rev. John P. Klein 517-323-2379  Retention Captain DGK Brian Killian 517-927-9293 
Deputy Grand Knight Brian Killian 517-927-9293  Retention Team PGK Thomas M. Wegener 517-886-0006 
Chancellor Mike Shepard 517-331-4154  Retention Team PGK Ken Morrison 517-719-4047 
Recorder Dennis Becht 517-449-8824  Retention Team PGK Michael H. Wegener 517-331-3959 
Financial Secretary Richard Bierwagen 314-540-1726  Insurance Agent Mike DuMont 517-327-0177 
Treasurer John Suckow 517-285-4702  Program Director DGK Brian Killian 517-927-9293 
Advocate Chris Wegener 517-862-9373  Faith Director Mike Shepard 517-331-4154 
Warden Luis Velasquez 517-930-4660  Vocations Director John Drzik 517-881-2391 
Inside Guard Scott Chalmers 517-377-5818  Community Director Chris Wegener 517-862-9373 
Outside Guard Paul Rojeski 517-885-5477  Pro-Life Couple PGK Mike & Patti Schaefer 517-242-4961 
1 Year Trustee PGK Thomas M. Wegener 517-886-0006  Family Director PGK Mike Schaefer 517-242-4961 
2 Year Trustee PGK Ken Morrison 517-719-4047  Youth Director Josh Riley 314-484-3232 
3 Year Trustee PGK Michael H. Wegener 517-331-3959  Francis O'Donnell Project PGK David Luedtke 517-303-5555 
    Newsletter Editor Dave Schulte 517-980-0083 
       

LANSING COLUMBIAN 

ASSOCIATION 
 

LADIES  

AUXILIARY 
Meets Third Wednesday Of Every Month @ 7:00 pm  Meets First Wednesday Of Every Month @ 7:00 pm 

       
President Brian Peacock, PGK 517-214-9730  President Angie Rademacher 517-388-3229 
Vice President Carl Yarsevich 517-899-4535  Vice President Karen Shepard 517-331-4156 
Secretary Rich Rybicki 517-663-1854  Secretary Elizabeth Myers 517-281-9489 
Treasurer Jon Jackinchuk 517-303-1464  Treasurer Denise Kelsey 517-622-0365 
Director Ed Stoffer 517-371-1721     
Director Dave Schertzing 517-204-4959     
Dir. G K Corey Livingston 810-334-5451     
Dir. DGK Brian Killian 517-927-9293     
Dir. Council Scott Chalmers 517-377-5818     
Dir. Council Luis Velasquez 517-930-4660     
       
       
       
       
       

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

In Service To One. In Service To All. 

www.kofc.org 

www.788.councilnet.us 



New Knights Degree Combines Charity, 

Unity & Fraternity 
 

After 142 years, the Knights of Columbus is pulling down the veil of secrecy that has 
surrounded its initiation ceremonies in an effort to better showcase the orders core principles 
and its drive to help Catholic men become disciples.  Since its founding, the initiation 
ceremonies for the first three degrees of Knights of Columbus membership which are focused 
on the principles of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity have been separate and open to members 
only.  The Fourth Degree, dedicated to the principle of Patriotism, was added later and is also 
secret. 
 
Beginning in January 2020, Knights of Columbus have adopted a new ceremony called the 
Exemplification of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity which combines the initiation for a new 
members first three degrees into a single ceremony that will be open to family, friends, and 
fellow parishioners.  Young men today often find secrecy unnecessary, and those features have 
proven over time to be an impediment to men joining, particularly young men.  The new degree 
pulls from the three previous ceremonies to pass along the history of the order and the 
importance of the principles of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity. 
 
The new single ceremony takes less than 30 minutes, which will allow more councils to have 
their own ceremonial team and have more degrees more often.  The degree is able to be read 
from a podium and will take five members to put on dressed in business suits or sport jackets 
and ties. 
 
These degrees can be held in the council hall, or conducted in a church with a priest or deacon 
participating.  With the shorter time frame, they can be done right after a mass with members 
of the church congregation looking on along with the families of the member joining.  By 
opening the ceremony up to anyone wanting to view it, everyone can see what the Knights of 
Columbus are all about and hopefully decide that I, my brother, or my husband should join.  
 
It is hoped that this change will encourage members to ask a non-member to join and hopefully 
acquire younger men to join this great fraternal organization within the Catholic Church. 

Eucharistic Ministers 
Sunday, February 9, 2020 

RICK SMITH – CAPT. — Mark DeWitt — Pat DeWitt 
Mike Schaefer — Dave Barker — Michelle Barker 

John Leabu — Casey Griggs — Dan Beachnau 
Dave Luedtke — Kat Leabu — Mike Wegener 

 

Call for Volunteers 
Volunteers continue to be needed for every event that we have at Council 788. No one 
should feel that they cannot be part of an event in volunteering their time and talent. 
It’s our own members that are needed to keep our programs, dinners, and other events 
going. Please consider this and contact Grand Knight Corey Livingston at 810-334-5451 
if you can help.  



Sickness & Distress 
We offer our condolences and prayers to the following: the family of Walt Ozanich on 
the recent death of his sister Celine Ozanich; and the families of members Richard 
Nickoff and Jerry Boyson, who both also recently passed away. 

Prayers and recovery intentions continue to be needed for the following: PGK Tom 
Getzmeyer, PGK Ray Plunkett, Dick Thelen, Ginger Book, Jack Pratt, Joe Kobus, Chris 
Fox, Robert Nelson, Charles Stickney, Delores Tabor (surviving widow of Larry Tabor), 
Nicholas D’Anna, Patricia Humpsch, Ann Killian, Joann Klein (wife of Thomas Klein), 
Lewis McKenna, Wanda Hicks (wife of member Richard Hicks), Cindy Leveque (wife of 
Bill Leveque), Terri Corder (wife of member Deacon Jim Corder), DGK Brian Killian, 
Mike Shepard, and PGK/PSD Tom Wegener. 

If you know of someone that is ill and recovering, or has passed away, please contact 
Grand Knight Corey Livingston by email at corey.livingston1@gmail.com, or at 810-334-
5451. You can reach our Financial Secretary, Richard Bierwagen, at 314-540-1726 or 
via email at: fs788@mikofc.org or rjbierwagen@hotmail.com. 

Financial Secretary’s Report 
Richard Bierwagen, FS 

The second 2020 Dues Assessment notices were mailed the third week of January. As of 
January 17th, 318 payments have been received. This represents 57.5%. The dues 
assessment for the remaining 235 members is due on February 15th. A quick response 
is greatly appreciated. Once the payment is received, the 2020 Membership Cards are 
mailed within 7-10 days.  

Please remember: To ensure that payments are posted to the correct account, please 
submit the invoice with your payment. Also include any address changes, new phone 
numbers, and/or email addresses so I can update our records. 

Note that in addition to your dues, the option is available to donate additional 
contributions to any or all of the following: 

 Culture of Life 

 Holy Cross Children’s Service 

 Sacred Heart Seminaries 

 K of C State “10” 

 Newsletter Patron 
 Council 788 General Assistance Fund 

Please make your checks or money orders to – Knights of Columbus Richard Council 
788. 

Consider coming to a Council meeting the second 
Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM. You’ll be glad 
you did! Next meeting is February 11.  



February 2020 

Knight of the Month 
Dave Luedtke 

 

February 2020 

Family of the Month 
Richard and Doreen Bierwagen 

Our Columbian Patrons 
Chris Albright — PGK Dan Beachnau — Michael Berry — James & Janice Bollman 

David Brandell — Robert Brickner — Ronald Bruner — Vince Caporale 
Matthew Carey — Francis Cherniawski — Joseph Claeys — Christopher Costigan 

Mike Curley — Lawrence Dalimonte II — Frank Downey — Mike Ellsworth 
Duane Fedewa — John Fiero — George Fox — Joseph Garcia — Hilary Goerge 

Kyle Gottfried — James Green — Michael Hanlon — Don Headley — Joseph Hedley 
Timothy Hermes — Michael Hudson — Horace Hull — Gary Jay — Allen Jensen 
Anthony Kolp — PGK David Luedtke — Steve Macksood — Dick & Terri McCloy 
Richard McCrackin — Robert McDonald — George Noirot — Nicholas Pavona 

Mark Piggott — Bernard Pollack — John Potoczny — Rosendo Reyes — Robert Robitaille 
Francis Roznowski — Richard Ryczek — PGK Mike Schaefer 

William Schaner — Donald Schmitz — Lawrence Schrauben — Richard Smith 
Charles Stickney — Michael Stump — John Suckow — Dennis Theis 

PGK Mike Wegener — PSD Thomas Wegener — Chris Wegener — Ronald Zerfas 

Super Bowl Party 2020 
PGK Jay G. Corey 

The Knights of Columbus are once 
again gearing up for our annual 
Super Bowl Party LIV 2020 which 
will be held on Sunday, February 2, 
2020. The game pits the Kansas City 
Chiefs against the San Francisco 
49ers, and is being played in Miami 
with a scheduled kick-off of 6:30 pm. 

The doors will open at 5:00 pm for pre-game fun and tailgating inside, and of course 
pull tabs, keno, and pools are all part of the festivities. Everyone is asked to bring their 
favorite dish to pass and/or munchies and we will have special drink prices on some 
beverages though out the day. 

At the two minute warning at the end of the game last call is given, and the bar shuts 
down at the final whistle. Everyone is invited so bring your friends, relatives, outlaws 
and in laws for this annual event and have some fun at the club!  



From the Newsletter Desk 
Dave Schulte, Editor 

So, how is it that the shortest month of the year has the most activities? Now that we’ve 
transitioned into the new year, it sure looks like our council has really hit the ground 
running. There’s something for everyone! 

Apologies to those of you who receive the printed version of the newsletter…last 
month’s edition was somehow lost by the printer. Maybe the dog ate it? Luckily the first 
week of January’s events were listed at the tail end of the December newsletter’s 
calendar. And after that slight printing hiccup, the paper newsletter got into the mail, 
as well as into the display racks at St. Gerard Church and Columbus Hall. 

You’ll be happy to see Tom Wegener’s informative series on Father Gabriel Richard is 
back again! I for one missed seeing it in last month’s newsletter, and I was more than 
happy to put it in this month’s! 

THE 15TH OF THE PRECEDING MONTH is still the deadline for submitting content for 
each month’s newsletter. Please send it to my email address, dschulte1113@gmail.com. 
You may also contact me directly (voice or text) at 517‑980‑0083. If you would like to 
view the newsletter on line, please visit our website:  www.788.councilnet.us. 

Habitat for Humanity Always Needs 

Your Help 
Habitat for Humanity needs your help to build a better tomorrow in 
the Lansing, East Lansing, Haslett, and Okemos areas. This is done 
through the ReStore which has two area locations. One is at 1605 
Haslett Road, Haslett, MI 48840 (phone 517-999-0488). The other 
location is at 1941 Benjamin Dr., Lansing, Michigan 48906 (phone 
517-374-6235. Their hours vary from 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 
depending on which store you choose, and they are all closed 
Sunday and Monday. 

For a quick response, you can call (517) 575-8152 for the pickup hotline. At the ReStore 
you can shop, donate, or volunteer to help. Everything is always needed and you can 
call them on the hotline number, the stores individual numbers, or access them on line 
at: www.habitatlansing.org. Help them help those less fortunate and please tell all your 
friends about them. 

 

Propose a New Member 

Today! 
Help us meet our goals this year! 

Contact Membership Director Josh Riley 
314-484-3232 



Father Gabriel Richard 
Contributed by Thomas Wegener, PSD 

Father Gabriel Richard, First Catholic Priest in Congress 

A few years after the war of 1812 ended, Fr. Richard turned his attention to the 
renovation of his parish, particularly the building of a new Ste. Anne’s Church. The 
cornerstone of the fifth church structure in the parish’s history was laid on June 11, 
1818, exactly 13 years after the devastating fire in Detroit. It was going to be a costly 
and lengthy building project, especially considering many of Ste. Anne’s parishioners 
were still recovering financially from the recent conflict. 

To offset the costs of construction, Fr. Richard took on a 
new endeavor of service. He ran for political office, in 
particular as a non-voting representative of the 
Territory of Michigan to the U.S. House of 
Representatives. Ste. Anne’s pastor promised to devote 
his new salary toward the construction of the church. 
His political opponent, prominent Detroit citizen John R. 
Williams, attempted to persuade Fr. Richard that he 
was unfit for the office. “Believe me,” Williams wrote, 
“you have talent for preaching the Gospel — hold to it 
— and to the French language — and you will assuredly 
will be useful to many good Christians. But I do not 
believe you will be able to get into the House of 
Representatives at Washington where they speak only 
English.” 

Father Richard was elected as a nonvoting delegate of the Michigan Territory to the 
U.S. House of Representatives for the 18th Congress, and was the first Catholic priest 
to be elected to that body, and was readily accepted as an esteemed member of 
Congress, serving a single term of 1823-1825. During his one term of service Fr. 
Richard defended the educational rights of Native Americans and secured the first 
federal appropriation for a road across Michigan's Lower Peninsula in March 1824. A 
year later, the road was established in federal law, and it was surveyed by the end of 
1825. Construction started in 1829, and the road was finished across Michigan in 1833; 
it was developed as Michigan Avenue, connecting Detroit with Chicago. 

Fr. Richard was an unsuccessful candidate for reelection in 1824, being succeeded by 
Austin Eli Wing, a member of the Whig Party. True to his promise, Fr. Richard’s 
emolument payments from his brief political career went to the construction of Ste. 
Anne’s. The upper portion of the church was finally completed in the late 1820s. 

Next month’s installment: A Brief History of Catholic Priests in Congress 

 

  



 



 



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
5300 N. Grand River, Lansing Michigan 

 

PARTY  

vs  

Sunday, February 2, 2020 

Doors Open 5:00 pm 

Bring Munchies To Pass 

Special Drink Prices 

Games – Pull Tabs   

Fun For The Whole Family 



                  Knights of Columbus 
 

 

 STEAK FRY  
Columbus Hall 

5300 N. Grand River 
 

 

 FRIDAY – February 7 th   
 

$ 12.00 Per Person – Steak Dinner 

      5 – 7 PM 

SIZZLER STEAK 
Baked Potato – Vegetable 

 Salad - Roll – Coffee  
 

Fun – Food – Pull Tabs 
 

 

LIVE MUSIC  !!!!  
With Jay & Ron 

Back From Their Recent Tour 

With A Special Guest 



  



FAT TUESDAY  

POLISH DINNER 

TUESDAY  

February 25, 2020 

4:00 pm to 7:00 pm 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

5300 N. Grand River  

Lansing, MI 48906 

 

Come & enjoy Homemade: 

KIELBASA & KAPUSTA (sauerkraut)  

Rich Rybicki’s family recipe 

 
GOLABKI, (Cabbage rolls)  

By Kathy Stoffer 

CITY CHICKEN, 

KOTOFLA E SOS, (Potatoes & Gravy) 

PACZKI 

$13 per person; 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

Invite Your Friends & Family 

*Carry Out Available* 



        Knights of Columbus 
        COUNCIL # 788 

5300 N. Grand River, Lansing, Michigan  48906 

(517) 321-2209 
 

  FISH FRY DINNER 
                         Every Friday 

 

February 28
th

 
 

 

            thru
  

  April 10
th

 
 

          Good Friday                                
 

 

Pollack Fish – Baked Potato or French Fries 

Macaroni & Cheese – Smelt – Coleslaw - Rolls 

Coffee – Desserts Available 

                 
 

Early Bird Special $10.00 Per Person  4-5 pm 

Regular Price $11.00 Per Person 5-7 pm 

 
Members – Families - Guests 

  



 

Council 788 

February 2020 

Activities 

 

 Follow us on Facebook @ Knights of Columbus Richard Council 788  

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

JAN. 26 
Club Closed 

27 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 
Burger Night  

5:00 – 7:00 PM 
Euchre Night 
6:30 – 8:00 PM 

28 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

29 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

30 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

31 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM  

FEB. 1 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 
Pinewood Open 

1:00 PM 

2 
Club Opens  
5:00 PM 
 

Super Bowl Party 
5:00 PM 

3 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 

Burger Night  
5:00 – 7:00 PM 
Euchre Night 

6:30 – 8:00 PM 

4 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 

Faith Meeting  
6:00 PM 
Officers Meeting 

7:00 PM 

5 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 

Ladies Auxiliary 
Meeting 
7:00 PM  

6 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

7 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 

Steak Fry 
5:00 – 7:00 PM 

8 
Club Opens 
4:00 PM 

9 
Club Closed  
 
World Marriage 

Day Brunch 
(St. Gerard  
Parish Hall, 

following 9:00 AM 
Mass) 

10 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 

Burger Night  
5:00 – 7:00 PM 
Euchre Night 

6:30 – 8:00 PM 

11 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 

Council Meeting 
7:00 PM 

12 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

13 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

14 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 
 

 
  
 

 
St. Valentine’s Day 

15 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

16 
Club Closed 
 

Parish Breakfast 
(St. Gerard 
Parish Hall, 
following all 

morning Masses) 

17 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

 
Burger Night  
5:00 – 7:00 PM 
Euchre Night 

6:30 – 8:00 PM 
Presidents’ Day 

18 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

 
4th Degree 
Meeting 
7:00 PM 

19 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

 
LCA Meeting 
7:00 PM 

20 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

21 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

22 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

 
Queen of Hearts 
Spaghetti Dinner 
and Game Night 

5:30 PM 

23 
Club Closed 

24 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

 
Burger Night  
5:00 – 7:00 PM 
Euchre Night 

6:30 – 8:00 PM 

25 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

 
Fat Tuesday 
Polish Dinner 
4:00 – 7:00 PM 

26              †† 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

 
 
 
 

 
Ash Wednesday 

27 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

28                 † 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM  

 
Lenten Fish Fry 
4:00 – 7:00 PM 
 

First Friday of 
Lent 

29 
Club Opens  
4:00 PM 

† -  DAY OF ABSTINENCE                  †† - DAY OF FAST AND ABSTINENCE 

ALL EVENTS TAKE PLACE AT COLUMBUS HALL UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Richard Council 788 
5300 N. Grand River Avenue 
Lansing, Michigan 48906 

Chartered May 30, 1903 

In Service To One, In Service To All 


